
 COUNCIL MEETING

OCTOBER 17, 2017
     TUESDAY
The Council of the Town of Monon met for a regular meeting on Tuesday, October 17, 2017 at 

6:00 pm at the Monon Town Hall.  Members present were Ken Hickman and Stacy Selagy.  Also present were Clerk–Treasurer Tim Brown, President Rosemary Cooley, Marshal Roger Young, Superintendent Tony Rodgers and Attorney Dow Dellinger.

-Vice President Dave Stimmel and Member Kirk Quasebarth were absent.   

President Rosemary Cooley started the meeting and @ 5:58 pm led everyone in the Pledge of Allegiance followed by a moment-of-silence.


MINUTES, PAYROLL, BILLS & CLAIMS:
Stacy Selagy made the motion to accept the minutes of the regular and (special) meeting on 

October 3, 2017.  
Ken Hickman seconded the motion of the minutes.  The motion carried.

Ken Hickman made the motion to accept all of the bills – claims – payroll as presented.
Stacy Selagy seconded the motion.
Motion carried.  
Claims totaled $158,136.20 

MONTH END RECONCILIATION REVIEW / SIGN OFF:   None available this time.

VISITORS:
Colin Betts, APC Director was present.  He presented APC Petition #1070 for us to approve concerning the Hoover property annex at 513 East 4th Street in Monon.  
Ken Hickman made the motion to approve Petition #1050 for the annex.
Stacy Selagy seconded the motion.   The motion carried. 
Chuck Ward, west of Monon property owner was present... Mr. Ward asked a question to the Council about if he needed any special permits to repair a fence between his property and the west of town Vanguard property that is in the town limits.  APC Director Betts said that no permits were needed for a fence.   This goes for the county and the town.

Kaylee Laorange from White County United Way was present... She gave the council members a handout on the presentation she was about to give.  The handout contained info on where all of their donated monies go to in our community.   Plus she also talked about donations to the United Way.

PARK ISSUES...   Superintendent Rodgers (1)said that 4 swings have been ordered for the Park.  The benches are coming from The Roudebush Company and the frames are coming from Rudy Owens Shop in Monticello.  (2) Tony will help the park custodian to start draining water lines and shutting down the park for the winter here soon.   (3) No updates on the baseball lights and the dugouts were reported.  Tony will check with the companies.   (4) President Cooley stated that the park board president is again pursuing a grant from KIRPC about getting a splash pad installed in the park.  Clerk Brown said that monies from the Park budget could be used for this purpose.       

SUMP PUMP INSPECTIONS & SEWER BAN & LINING GRANT… 1. The inspections will hopefully be starting up again soon.    2. On Monday we received an email for the State saying that we did receive our ORCA grant for our wastewater lines.  The amount is $550,000.    3. Wessler Engineering was the only company to submit a proposal for the project.  Jon Borgers gave a short talk about the project.   4. The Hydromax CCTV and cleaning crew have finished.  We have also received their final bill. 

PROPERTY CLEAN-UPS… Marshal Young said that the transfer of the Trosper property deed should be happening soon.  After that is completed another person is interested in purchasing the property to fix it up.

EAST SIDE PROPERTY...NOT ANNEXED.   This is now complete. 
SOLAR FARM EASEMENT... Attorney Dellinger stated that there is no new information on this. 

WATER FILTERING ISSUES... Superintendent Rodgers stated that the filter tank repairs are now finished.   The filter tank will be put back on-line when all the testing is clear.  The notification electronics will be hooked up after that.   Tony will hopefully flush the hydrants after that.  The dates for the flushing should be October 25 – 26 and 27th.   The media rock should be fine after several days of flushing it.  The tank aerator has also been cleaned out and fixed.   Peerless / Westech, the well and tank people, suggest that we do maintenance on the tank at least once a year moving forward.

1.

2.

LONGEVITY PAY ORDINANCE, 1ST READING... The first reading of the ordinance was read aloud by Clerk Brown.  The pay will start in 2018.   The 2nd reading & adoption of this ordinance will be at our next meeting.
2018 SALARY ORDINANCE, 1ST READING... The first reading of the ordinance was read aloud by Clerk Brown.  The 2nd reading and adoption of this ordinance will be at our next meeting.
Superintendent Tony Rodgers...   1.The Town & Country paving crew has started.   2.Tony and Clerk Brown attended a funding conference for our street paving grant at INDOT in Laporte yesterday.   3.Tony is working with the paving crew to get the right height of risers for manholes and water meters in our streets.   4.Our utility workers will be cleaning up the streets and storms drains before winter time.  5.Tony also stated that our new worker Clint Garling is progressing nicely.   6.Member Ken Hickman said that the north health clinic parking lot has been repaved.  Per a past a agreement, Ken told Tony to go ahead and paint  the blue disabled logo on the lot next to their building.

Marshal Roger Young...  1.Roger stated that INDOT needs to come and repair the school crossing lights on Highway 16 and 421 again.  Clerk Brown has contacted INDOT.   2.The Benakovich tree on Harrison Street has been trimmed some by NIPSCO.  Roger will get quotes for taking the rest of the tree down.   3.The police have one bad body camera...it will be worked on soon.   4.Our officers had firearm training last week at Camp Buffalo.   5.Member Hickman mentioned that a large limb fell out of a tree on Pine Street.  Roger will check on the tree to see if the rest of it needs to come down.   

Clerk Tim Brown...  1.Tony and I did travel to Laporte to INDOT for our paving grant meeting. We have to do a lot more paperwork and submit it to INDOT before we can get our money. INDOT also told us that you must be super accurate with the paperwork and also the contractors must do what is stated on their proposals our we will not receive any money.   2.Thursday, October 19th I will be at the C/T fall conference in Middlebury (plus) I will also be out of the office on Friday, October 27th.   

Council Members:

Ken Hickman... would like us to re-visit getting quotes on a “flashing / arrow sign” that we can can put in our front yard to give the community important info.  We will start looking again.

President Rosemary Cooley... wanted to mention what a nice “lighting of the marquee” time was had by all last Wednesday at the theater.  VP Stimmel has been in the hospital and it was too bad he could not be present for the lighting. 

Ken Hickman made a motion to adjourn.

Stacy Selagy seconded the motion.  The motion carried.

The meeting adjourned at 6:33 pm.

**Our next Regular Meeting will be on Tuesday November 7, 2017 @ 6:00 pm in Town Hall.
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